BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR NOVEMBER 1, 2012
Attending trustees were Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough, Peg Stecky, Vicki Karuzas and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross called the meeting to order at 7:10.    

Guests included: None.
President Ross distributed the meeting agenda and asked for approval.  Phil moved to approve the agenda, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

President Ross distributed the minutes of the October 4th meeting and asked for approval.  Jack moved to approve the minutes, and Michael seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $8,985.19. Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved unanimously.

Old Business:
Pea Gravel in Kids’ Toys and Swings: This project has been tabled until Spring.       

Pedestrian Gate Bollards: Jack has completed building one of the bollards, has put the building of the second one on hold until he has more time.  
Security Cameras: Jack reported that he has purchased a scanning camera with lights to catch park vandals on film. He will install the camera in the near future.
Park Vandalism:  Ross reported that the restrooms have been vandalized once again.  After some discussion the board decided to leave the restrooms locked up until spring. At that time we should have a new key and lock system installed, making it easier to track who is entering the park through the gates.
High Water Level Shore Damage:  A continuation of last month’s discussion revealed that Ross has contacted State Senator Pam Roach.  She reported that she has received no other complaints regarding property damage from the lake level being too high.  The board decided to have Darren Butler put a notice on the island website requesting that owners who sustain property damage from excessive water levels contact the Inlet Island Maintenance Company.  The should contact IIMC via e-mail if possible, including pictures that we will forward to Cascade Water Alliance.
New Business:

Replace Broken Boards on Dock:  Jack reported that some outer boards on the docks are showing some deterioration, and will need to be replaced in the spring.  He suggested we organize a work party while the water level is down to repair the decking and the grates in the cement walls of the kids’ swimming area.
Tennis Court Clean Up:  Jack brought up the fact that the new tennis court surface has a lot of leaves and debris on it. Since our bank account is thin until new dues start arriving in the spring, Jack and Mitch volunteered to keep it clean through the winter months.
Dog Clean-up Bag Dispensers: Peg will get a catalogue of park accessories to Jim Thompson, and together they will select a bag dispensing box on a stand that Jim can fabricate.
Generator Intertie for Clubhouse:  Ross suggested we might consider purchasing a generator and installing an intertie system, so that in the event of a long term power outage, the clubhouse can be used as a warming station.  The board will bring this idea to the general assembly at our annual meeting in May.
Inlet Island Sign:  Jack reported that C. J. Van Green has volunteered to refinish our IIMC sign at the corner of 64th and 218th.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:17.
The next board meeting will be on February 7th.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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